Article in the Prairie Messenger

St. Elizabeth of Hungary Parish, Stockholm, Sask., and the Catholic Women’s League hosted an event July 6 to commemorate 90 years of service by the Sisters of Social Service. The seven who were honoured came from Calgary, Toronto, Hamilton and Regina.

Their history of service in Stockholm began Christmas Eve 1923 when three arrived from Budapest and began their missionary work for the Hungarian people who settled in the area.

The idea for the memorial came from parish worker Sheila Banga while cataloguing some old photos. She discussed the idea with the local CWL council and received enthusiastic support. The sisters had considered coming to Stockholm on their own to commemorate the 90th anniversary of their arrival in Canada and negotiations led to the July 6 date.

The anniversary celebration began with the unveiling of a memorial located at the front of the church near the main entrance. Prior to the beginning of mass, invited guests and the congregation gathered outside at the front of the church. Rev. Rene Mangahas introduced each of the sisters, and blessed them and the newly built memorial. A brief history of the sisters’ mission in Stockholm was read.

The memorial, draped in green velvet, was unveiled by Sisters Gabriella and Ernestine, both of whom lived and worked in Stockholm. Following the unveiling and final words by Mangahas, Sister Jeanine spoke words of thanks and gratitude. Everyone then entered the church for mass.

The altar was decorated with a variety flowers in red, white and green, the colours of the Hungarian flag.

Following mass, all were invited to a potluck supper in the church auditorium. Supper included many ethnic and traditional foods. Following supper, a detailed history of the sisters’ service to the parish and the community was presented by Joyce Banga. Several parishioners gave their memories of time spent with the sisters at their convent and in some of the many services the sisters provided to the parish.

“We are so thankful and honoured to be here,” said Sister Jeanine Scarfone, the order’s director general. Scarfone’s remarks brought the assembly to a standing ovation. Each of the sisters was presented with gifts from the CWL: a leather book mark inscribed with an image of their medallion, the date of the dedication and the location, and a small oval mirror etched with “Sisters of Social Service 90 Years” and a small, solid cross.

Those in attendance were given the opportunity to view the scrapbooks and photo albums of the Sisters of Social Service which Sheila Banga archived for the parish.

The brick memorial was designed and built by Ernie Steinhubl of Regina. The plaques mounted on the memorial and the gifts for the sisters were made by Prairie Engraving, Bangor, Sask.

